NATURE COAST INTERGROUP MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 30™ 2013.

CHAIRPERSON RICK T. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.

VICE CHAIRPERSON GENET R. took a roll call and the following eleven groups were represented:-
Brightspot, Crystal River, Dunnellon New Beginnings, Floral City, High Noon, Monday Night Men’s Step,
Rainbow, Real Happy Hour, Women'’s Friendship, Women’s New Beginnings, Won Rebos.

SECRETARY:-Denis S. read the minutes from previous meeting and they were accepted.

TREASURER:-Best wishes were sent to Treasurer Bill W. who is recovering from health issues. His report
was presented by Chairperson Rick and was accepted.

TRUSTEES:- Steve N. said feedback from the Founder’s Breakfast cosponsored with District 28 was
phenomenal and he suggested that it be an annual event. He said that the large date on the front of the
Where And Whens will be omitted in future printings as it can be misleading. Sandy H. said that she also
had received amazing feedback from the Founder’s Breakfast. Debra S. said she was glad to be back in
spite of her Mom’s continuing illness. She said a new book is available from the Grapevine called “One
On One Sponsorship Experiences”. Paul B. had nothing to report.

WEBMASTER:- Dave B. sent a report of huge traffic on the website with 2594 visits for the month. He
said that if he had an assistant webmaster that he would move forward with the business of creating a
mobile app for the site. Debra S. volunteered her services for that position.

JOURNAL:-Editor Babette V. brought 350 copies of the July Journal to the meeting and they were all
distributed. She asked that all news including anniversaries be submitted to her by the end of the third
week of the month so that she can continue to bring the new journals to the business meeting at the
end of the month. She provided two email addresses as follows:- news@ncintergroup.com and

babettevs@gmail.com  She also provided her phone number (352)586-3561. Snail mail should be
mailed to Babette Van Story, PO Box 11, Crystal River, FL 34423.
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CHAIRPERSON'’S REPORT:-Rick T. thanked District 28 for their partnership in the Founder’s Breakfast. He
thanked all the volunteers who made it a huge success. He said that many of them had done amazing

amounts of service. He also said that $80 had been sent to The General Service Office in New York from
the 50/50 drawing and that many items purchased for the Breakfast will be used again at future events.

HOTLINE:-Dave N. said he will count the number of calls in future between the dates of issue of the
monthly Journals. He said there were 109 calls for the month as follows:- AA 98, Alanon 2, NA 2,
Treatment 3, Others 4.

NEW BUSINESS:- (a) Rick T. said that Nature Coast Intergroup will partner with District 28 to provide a
Summer Picnic at Rainbow Springs State Park in Dunnellon on Saturday August 17™.
Flyers and tickets to follow soon.
(b) Paige B. proposed an Events Committee which would assist in planning future
events. It was suggested that the committee might be involved with preplanning,

maintining a list of volunteers, costing, suggesting menus, designing flyers, etc,etc.

A MOTION TO CLOSE WAS ACCEPTED



